
MITCHELL EXPRESSWAY
RESURFACING PROJECT

2019 CONSTRUCTION INFORMATION
The Alaska Department 
of Transportation & Public 
Facilities, in partnership 
with HC Contractors, 
will be resurfacing the 
Mitchell Expressway and 
completing bridge work 
between Geist Road and 
the Richardson Highway.

Traffic details:
•	 Staring Monday, May 

20, the Richardson-
bound lanes of the 
Mitchell Expressway 
will be closed at Geist 
Road.

•	 Traffic coming from the Ester direction will need to exit at Geist Road and take the Johansen 
Expressway as a detour route.

•	 The closure is expected last about one month.
•	 Traffic will be able to cross the Mitchell Expressway at University Avenue, Peger Road, and 

Lathrop Street.
•	 After this closure is complete, the Parks-bound lanes will be closed for about one month. 

Another notification will be sent when that closure is scheduled.

Construction details:
•	 The Mitchell Expressway will be resurfaced from just north of the Geist Road interchange to the 

Richardson Highway, including the ramps at the Richardson interchange.
•	 All bridges within the project boundaries will receive minor repairs and maintenance including 

application of waterproofing membranes, joint repair, and bridge rail upgrades.
•	 All existing lighting will be replaced with new LED light fixtures.

Questions?
DOT&PF project engineer:

Frank Jordano
(703)350-2880

frank.jordano@alaska.gov
Visit the project website:

dot.alaska.gov/nreg/mitchell

For updates about this project and
other construction projects
throughout the state, visit

AlaskaNavigator.org
DOT&PF operates all programs without regard to race, religion, color, gender, age, marital status, ability, or 
national origin. Full Title VI Nondiscrimination Policy: dot.alaska.gov/tvi_statement.shtml. To file a complaint 
go to: dot.alaska.gov/cvlrts/titlevi.shtml.


